BUXTON  HEATH  WILDLIFE  GROUP

The latest news from the heath!       Issue 165       Dated 16.12.01

No 694    Sat. 15.12.01    Icy start, mainly dry, light rain showers.

Colin Thompson, Len Wise, David Ruthven, Phil Davison, Finlay Scott, Tracey Holley, Nathalie Kausch, Nikki Lightfoot, Ian Smith, Andy Wilkinson, & Colin Penny = 11.

SCRUB CLEARANCE - NORTH OF STREAM SOURCE

For our final visit before Christmas we continued to clear up our recent work site, and to cut a little more!

It was wonderful to see so many Group members out just before the festive break, and quite unexpected, as most UEA students are heading for home at this time of year. 

During the week, I purchased some new rat-tailed files, and I certainly made better progress with my 'revitalised' chainsaw. By the end of the day, almost all of the stumps adjacent to the wooded area were reduced to ground level, grooved, and treated with herbicide. This will enable the contractors to tackle their area without being impeded by 'awkward' stumps.

There had been some cold nights recently, and the ground was frozen when we arrived. We were given some idea of how cold it had been when we attempted to take the water level reading from Piezo 4.2.  The wire supporting the 'Diver' (water pressure logger) was encased in a shroud of ice. Obviously, this meant that no reading could be taken from 4.2, which tends to suffer more than other tubes in cold temperatures due its exposed position and greater tube height. 

Birds:  Snipe  Gallinago gallinago - one flushed from the stream at the central mire,  Jay  Garrulus glandarius,  Green Woodpecker  Picus viridis,  Fieldfare  Turdus pilaris - flock of about 20 over-flying,  Wren  Troglodytes troglodytes.

In flower: Ragged Robin  Lychnis flos-cuculi, Common Gorse  Ulex europaeus,  Lesser Spearwort  Ranunculus flammula.

No. 695     Sat. 29.12.01    Cold, with quite heavy snow showers.

Colin Thompson, Liz Webb, & Colin Penny = 3.

BRASH BURNING - HEATHLAND SITE - NORTH OF STREAM SOURCE

The actual work site was located in the centre of a large patch of dry heath which lies north of the 'source' and east of the 'Western Track'. 

We decided to clear some of the timber which had been felled before Christmas, instead of cutting more. 

We commissioned a new fire site on a bracken patch in the centre of the heather and started processing the fallen trees. The brash was disposed of on the fire, and the large timber was stacked to form a log pile.

The almost constant snow showers certainly gave a festive feel to the day, and our raging fire helped to us to keep warm.

We brought flasks of boiling water with us to the working area which saved us carrying a heavy gas bottle across the site.

Birds:  Woodcock  Scolopax rusticola - 2 flushed from cover, north of work site, Green Woodpecker  Picus viridis,  Jay  Garrulus glandarius,  Wren  Troglodytes troglodytes.

Moths:  Unidentified Brown Moth (photographed on Colin's bag - in a snowstorm !!).

In flower:  Common Gorse  Ulex europaeus.

